
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Colorado Springs, CO – August 29, 2024 – USA Swimming Board of Directors 
today announces that Chief Executive Officer and President Tim Hinchey will be 
leaving USA Swimming to pursue other opportunities.

Tim’s passion for this sport is unmistakable, and the Board is grateful for his 
relentless efforts to share that passion and to elevate swimming’s public profile. 
Board Chair Chris Brearton noted, “Tim’s innovative vision to conduct the Olympic 
Trials in a football stadium was a bold and groundbreaking move that brought the 
sport to a broader audience, creating unforgettable experiences for swimmers, 
coaches, officials, and spectators alike. This initiative highlighted his ability to think 
beyond conventional boundaries and his commitment to making swimming 
accessible and exciting for all.”

During Tim’s tenure, USA Swimming’s Safe Sport program has become preeminent 
among youth sports and has fortified the organization's commitment to keeping 
athletes first.  Tim’s time with the organization has also been marked by his team’s 
efforts to increase the visibility of USA Swimming with new sponsors and 
supporters. Additionally, he was instrumental in strengthening the USA Swimming 
Foundation. USA Swimming also successfully weathered the impact of COVID-19 
through his leadership.

Reflecting on his tenure with USA Swimming, Tim stated, “It has been a remarkable 
opportunity to lead the sport I have loved since my youth. I am confident that the 
future of the organization is bright and will continue to be best in class among the 
National Governing Bodies and a leader on the world stage.”

The Board is pleased to announce that Shana Ferguson, USA Swimming’s COO, 
has been unanimously appointed to the role of interim CEO.  Shana stated: “I am 
excited and appreciate the Board’s confidence in my assuming this role and stand 
ready to work with the Board and our membership to continue to drive our sport 
forward.” The Board will engage with the membership and promptly form a search 
committee to identify the individual to lead USA Swimming to LA 2028 and beyond. 
The Board will anchor the search on the north star of ensuring the success of the 
sport of swimming in the U.S. from the grassroots to the Olympic level.  

The Board will prioritize the well-being and success of athletes, coaches, clubs, 
officials, and volunteers and is committed to building the base, achieving 
competitive excellence, and growing the sport. 
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